Athletic Department Meeting 
November 1, 2005
Present:  Arnie Ball, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Adam Ferris, Dane Fife, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Christine Francies, Mike Fruchey, Mike Harper, Billy Gernon, Kelly Hartley-Hutton, Tim Heffron, Tony Jasick, Brett Johnson, Scott Kneer, Chris Kuznar, Sarah Laib,  Sheila Marsh, Brian Miller, Chad Newhard, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Kirsta Soleburg, Judy Tillapaugh, Lesa Vartanian, Rudy Yovich, Paul Zinchenko
Absent: Janelle Bartelheim, Dan Bere, Debra Casaburo, Shari Casaburo, Dan Fox, Lekresia Outlaw, Joel Cotton, Rita Giradot, Vikki Harper, Jennifer Kieffer, Jermaine Kimbrough, Jeff Marsh, Allyson Mills, Kim Moore, Bruce Patterson, Chris Paul, Charity Richardson, Dave Skelton, Dennis Smith, Terry Stefankiewicz, Rich Riles, Jeff Tungate, Larry Yant, Paul Zinchenko
Mark Pope opened the meeting introducing our guest, David Wood, the Director of Distance Learning. Mr. Wood stated statistics shows 75 to 80 percent of students are taking some type of Distance Learning which includes Student Athletes. He would like to take a proactive stance and have the opportunity to meet with teams and explain the Distance Learning program. There are various types of Distance Learning and some are enrolling in the wrong classes. Mr. Wood stated he is available to speak to teams and to contact him when it would be convenient. Elliott Blumenthal stated Distance Learning is a great way for Student Athletes to keep above the twelve hours required for eligibility. Mark encouraged coaches to speak with Dave concerning this program and thanked Mr. Wood for coming.  
SAS Team:  Abbie Renaker stated there was very poor attendance at the Rules & Education Meeting. There were only four head coaches present and four assistant coaches. She stated these are mandatory meetings and must be attended. Mark stated these meetings are critical to compliance and he expects significant increase in attendance for next month. Leslie Clark stated the first round of grade checks have been completed and was very pleased with the response from faculty. The 2nd round will begin on Monday. Leslie asked coaches to please contact her or Chris Kuznar if they haven’t received any contact from faculty. Leslie reminded coaches to tell their student athletes to contact the SAS team before dropping any class. Elliot Blumenthal requested if there is a behavior issue in the classroom with a student athlete to please make sure to contact him or Lesa Vartanian. Elliott emphasized how critical it is for them to be informed and in the loop. Mark asked Coaches to contact Elliott or Lesa if they are aware of any issue that could be a potential problem to avoid bigger issues. Mark reminded coaches there are monies available through the Academic Enhancement to help students with tutorial assistance and to utilize this assistance. Chris Kuznar reminded coaches about the deadline for the Post-Graduate Scholarship. Chris stated after a recent meeting with PASS the meal plan issue has come to the forefront again. They will continue to look into this project. There was general discussion on the meal plan issue. Steve Florio has expressed student’s concerns to the Chancellor. It was decided the best course of action would be a student led course of action. The projects the SALT team will be working on are “Stuffing the Semi” which is loading a Semi-Truck with food and toiletries and adopting a family through the Salvation Army. The Student Athletes will be working on a Student Athlete Fund Dance. Chris stated Rock and Leslie are working on developing a checklist for international and transfer students. This will help expedite and make for a smooth transition for the student athlete. 
Royal Dons Event: Sarah has placed invitations into everyone’s mailbox inviting them to the event which will be Tuesday, November 15th. She reminded everyone she is looking for items for the Silent Auction and only two coaches have responded. Kent Hormann stated many people are looking forward to interacting with the teams and it’s a great way to energize our sport’s programs. Mark stated it should be business dress and for all those who have logo polo’s or sweaters to wear them. Mark asked coaches to check the invitation list or give Sarah Laib names of those you would like to invite. 
Financial:   Tim Heffron asked coaches to set up a meeting with him next week to review budgets. 
Fall Campus Day:  Judy Tillapaugh invited everyone to come to Fall Campus Visit Day. The event will be held on November 6th at Walb Union. This is a great opportunity to meet and greet students and interact with all those who provide student support. 
Homecoming: Brian Miller gave an overview of Homecoming Week which is November 14th-19th. There will be a Bon Fire and a pumpkin drop on a Rambler. The Notre Dame Ticket voucher will also take place during Homecoming week. Ron has linked the Homecoming information to the web site. The game on the 19th has been moved to 5:00 pm. Mark thanked Ron Clark for his great job of creating the theme for the website. Ron stated Kiersta Soleburg will be working on decorating our area for the hall competition.

Kent Hormann stated Bank One has merged with Chase and will be offering a scratch-off ticket promotion for cash prizes. This will be done during the Men’s Volleyball match on Friday, November 18th. There will be a band on Friday night as well in the gymnasium after the match.
Staff Seating at Coliseum Events: Brian Miller will be sending out an e-mail explaining the availability of tickets. Brian asked staff to please make sure the tickets will not be going to waste because we do have to purchase tickets and any unused seat is potential money. Mark will be e-mailing information to staff concerning the voucher system for the Notre Dame game. Billy Gernon asked if recruits can be allowed tickets and Mark stated it would be a great idea but, for coaches to get with Brian Miller as soon as possible because tickets are going quickly. The quicker the game is sold out the better for everyone.      

Conference:   Mark said Tom Douple has been named the new Commissioner of the Mid-Conn Conference. He was the former AD of Utah. Mark doesn’t know his agenda but knows he has been close to the Athletic Directors of the Dakotas. He has sent a letter of interest and an offer to meet. He will continue to keep us updated.

Office Christmas Party:  Bev Saalfrank, Ron Clark and Kelly Hartley-Hutton have been named by popular demand to plan the Office Christmas Party. Plans will be announced at a later time.
Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:

Ron Clark reminded everyone of the Soccer Conference Tournament on Friday and Sunday, November 4th and 6th. The championship game will be played at 11:00 am
on Sunday. 

Ron asked coaches to submit building usage for summer because the calendar is filling up quickly.

Mike Harper asked people to please let them know if they hear anything concerning the damage done to the Soccer fields this past weekend.

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, December 6th at 12:00 pm in the Royal Dons room.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
